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Dear Parents, 

 

This week has been wet! Hopefully, the weather will change for next week as children really 

don’t like wet plays. 

 

This week, Year 3 went on their annual trip to Verulamium museum in St Albans as part of 

their history topic on Romans. They visited the museum and had some hands-on experience 

with artefacts and also went to the only surviving remains of a Roman theatre in Britain. I 

know they had a great time despite the weather and, as you would expect, they were extremely 

well behaved. Well done children and thankyou to the parents who came to help. We can only 

run these trips if we get parent help. 

 

This week, we also had our first tag rugby Chiltern League match. The children have only 

been playing contact rugby over the past term so it was a bit out of their comfort zone. But 

they did fantastically well winning 12-10 against Ley Hill. It is a great start to the league and 

we hope we have got a really good chance of winning this League.  

 

Finally, I’d like to welcome Miss McAvoy to the school. She will be teaching Year 2 for the 

next two terms as Mrs Lally is on maternity leave. They have been working together this week 

and Miss McAvoy has made a great start although coming from Australia she is going to need 

to get used to the cold weather. Good luck, Miss Lally we look forward to hearing all about 

the baby when he or she comes and we will be praying for you, your husband and the baby. 

  

God bless,  
 

 

 

  



 

 

Curriculum Leaflet and PSHRE 

 
Today, you will be getting this term’s curriculum leaflet and PSHRE letter through the app. 

Please look out for it and make sure you ask if you have any questions. 

 

Thank you 

 
A Message from Ten Ten Resources January 2023 
 
With the arrival of the new year, we start to put away signs of our Christmas 
celebrations: we finish off festive food, box up decorations, maybe recycling 
Christmas cards (and Christmas trees!) and perhaps generally breathe a sigh of 
relief about the return to normality. As we busy ourselves discarding all things of the 
festive season and look ahead to what 2023 might have in store, it’s good to pause 
and remember that we are still in the season of Christmastide, which officially ends 
at Candlemas on 2nd February. We can leave many things behind, but hopefully the 
image of Jesus, God’s gift of joy, hope and peace for the world remains. 
 
This newsletter shares some of the content children will experience in school 
throughout January and suggests ways for you to engage with them about it. We 
hope and pray that the new year brings peace and blessings for you and your family.  
 

http://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/ 

 

 @OLSCheshambois  

  
Here is a quick snapshot of our learning this week:  

  

 
 

http://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/


 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Accelerated Reader  
 

  Words Read  

Year 6  8,325,160 words  

Year 5  7,265,401 words  

Year 4  4,476,019 words  

Year 3  1,497,717 words  
  

Millionaire Readers 

 

Dominik (Year 4) 

Sherlyn (Year 5) 

Ula (Year 6) 

 

Meeting Targets and above 85% in Quizzes  

 

Year 3 

No targets yet 

 

Year 4 

Mark 

Elodie 

Charlie K 

Finlay M-S 

 

Year 5 

Lena 

Grace 

 

Year 6 

Kenandra 


